
 

 
 

April 12, 2013 

 

 

The Honorable Elizabeth Steiner-Hayward, Co-Chair 

The Honorable Greg Smith, Co-Chair 

Subcommittee on General Government 

Joint Committee on Ways and Means 

Oregon State Capitol 

900 Court Street N.E. 

Salem, Oregon 97301 

 

Re: Response to Subcommittee question of Brian DeForest, April 4, 2013 

 

Dear Senator Steiner-Hayward and Representative Smith, 

 

This letter contains my answer to a question asked of me by the Subcommittee during my 

presentation on the Governor’s Budget for the Office of the Governor on April 4, 2013. 

 

Question: Can you provide the salary for each “loaned” policy advisor and include whether 

they are being paid for any work out-of-class? 

 

Answer: The attached spreadsheet lists all of the policy advisors that are on loan to the 

Office of the Governor from other agencies.  It includes their name, program and the agency 

that provides the funding for their position.  Also included are the current and budgeted 

salary and an indicator on whether they receive any work out of class or differential pay.  

You will see that one advisor, Sean Kolmer, is receiving additional pay. Mr. Kolmer was 

granted the differential due to the nature of his policy work, as it was outside the scope of his 

position classification.  It should be noted that his pay plus the differential is still within the 

pay range of his position.  The differential pay will discontinue at the end of his assignment 

as a policy advisor and the additional duties cease. 

 

I hope my answer provides the information the Subcommittee desired. Please let me know if I 

can help further. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Brian DeForest 

DAS, Deputy Chief Finance Officer 
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Department of Administrative Services 
Chief Financial Office 

155 Cottage Street NE U10 

Salem, OR 97301 

PHONE: 503-378-3106  

FAX: 503-373-7643  

John A. Kitzhaber, MD, Governor 
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